

BACK TO CAMPUS PROCEDURES FOR MARCH 2022 SEMESTER

Dear Students,

In reference to the above announcement made previously on 10 January 2022 via IUKL social media platforms, students are allowed to return to campus in phases with the following "conditions".

- 1. Students returning to campus must have received both doses of COVID-19 vaccines followed by 14 days of the observation period after the second dose. Hence, students are not required to undergo quarantine at the campus as they have been fully vaccinated.
- For local or international students residing in Malaysia who have not been vaccinated / received the vaccination appointment, they may walk in any vaccination administration centres (PPV) [refer to www.vaksincovid.gov.my] to get vaccinated. Students must bring along their IC / Passport and Student ID card.
- 3. Students in the following categories are allowed to return to campus:
 - 3.1 Third year students and above or in the final year of studies (FEST & FABE)
 - 3.2 Taking courses that require the use of lab/workshop/studio (FEST & FABE)
 - 3.3 Students who require internet access/lab facilities
 - 3.4 Students pursuing postgraduate programmes by research that requires lab/any facilities on campus.
- 4. For Malaysian students who intend to return to campus, please fill up the form at https://forms.gle/1C4gn78VDECNhSNLA by 13 February 2022. The university will notify you via email if you are allowed to return to campus. The lab/workshop/studio classes can be conducted in groups according to the SOPs.
- 5. International students who intend to return to campus, please fill up the form at https://forms.gle/bhTsMCQU8wrABb4U9 by 13 February 2022. All international students must apply for permission/approval to enter Malaysia via Education Malaysia Global Services (EMGS). Students may contact the IUKL International Student Management Centre (ISMC) for further information. Please refer to the SOP attached for more details. The university will notify you via email if you are allowed to return to campus.

Other courses will continue to be **conducted online** where students can continue learning from home as it is not necessary to return to campus at the moment.

We wish you all the best in continuing your learning journey at IUKL.

Take care and stay safe.

_γQ,

ABDUL RAHAMAN ZAKARIA

Acting Registrar 24 January 2022